
Ridgewood Water Weekly 
Road Work Ahead

Maintenance and Repairs

Capital Improvements

Important Messaging

No Expected Traffic Interruptions:  RW is focusing on hydrant inspections and Main to
Curb Replacements on small side streets, thus we don't expect any major traffic
interruptions this upcoming week. 

Hydrant Inspections:  RW is in the second week of our 2023 Hydrant Inspection Program. 
 The crews will be finishing up Wyckoff, are working in Midland Park, and will be moving on
to Ridgewood and Glen Rock in the next two weeks.  Visit our Website and see our 2023
Hydrant Inspection Map under the latest news. 

Lead Service Lines: RW crews will be working on Main to Curb Replacements throughout
the week.  We will also have crew members performing Hydro Excavation Inspections as
well as in-home inspections to identify any service lines of unknown material. 

Ravine PFAS Treatment Facility:  RW is beginning demolition at the Ravine Treatment
Facility, leading up to the groundbreaking of the 3rd PFAS Treatment Facility. 

Prospect PFAS Treatment Facility: The Village of Ridgewood has awarded the construction
contract for the Prospect PFAS Treatment Facility.  An exciting step in the 4th PFAS
Treatment Facility's construction timeline

Water Conservation: Ridgewood Water remains in Stage 2 Water Irrigation Restrictions. As
RW works to install the PFAS Treatment Facilities, our operational strategy is to pull water
from wells with the lowest levels of PFAS contamination. Customers can help by
continuing to conserve water. When you conserve, RW can meet your demand for water by
relying on the wells that have the lowest PFAS levels

Week of 6/19/23

https://esri.ridgewoodnj.net/portal/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=5adfe9bc761e4c7aa59eec7d884cd61e
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No Expected Traffic Interruptions:  RW is focusing on hydrant inspections and Main to
Curb Lead Service Lines Replacements on smaller side streets, thus we don't expect any
major traffic interruptions this upcoming week. 

Hydrant Inspections:  RW is in the third and final week, barring any weather delays, of our
2023 Hydrant Inspection Program.  The crews will be finishing up Midland Park and are
progressing into Ridgewood and Glen Rock throughout the week.    See our 2023 Hydrant
Inspection Map for information on current locations and progress.  

Lead Service Lines: RW crews will be working on Main to Curb Lead Service Line
Replacements throughout the week.  

Ravine PFAS Treatment Facility:  RW is beginning demolition at the Ravine Treatment
Facility, leading up to the groundbreaking of the 3rd PFAS Treatment Facility.  This facility
will be located on the border of Ridgewood and Wyckoff.

Prospect PFAS Treatment Facility: The Village of Ridgewood has awarded the construction
contract for the Prospect PFAS Treatment Facility.  An exciting step in the 4th PFAS
Treatment Facility's construction timeline.  This Facility is located in Glen Rock. 

Water Conservation: Ridgewood Water remains in Stage 2 Water Irrigation Restrictions. As
RW works to install the PFAS Treatment Facilities, our operational strategy is to pull water
from wells with the lowest levels of PFAS contamination. Customers can help by
continuing to conserve water. When you conserve, RW can meet your demand for water by
relying on the wells that have the lowest PFAS levels

Week of 6/26/23

https://esri.ridgewoodnj.net/portal/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=5adfe9bc761e4c7aa59eec7d884cd61e
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